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The Trinity Trumpet 
A Monthly Newsletter Published by  
Trinity Lutheran Church, Pitsburg, OH  

October, 2020 

DEADLINE FOR THE NOVEMBER ISSUE OF THE TRINITY TRUMPET IS OCTOER 20th.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

¶ Sharon WirrigðHealth 
¶ Patty SackettðHealth 
¶ Jr KoosðHealth 
¶ Jody BurnsðCancer 
¶ Mindy BrandonðAwaiting kidney 
transplant 
¶ Kerry YoungðComa & for wife, 
Julia 
¶ Holly McEldowneyðCancer 
¶ Sarah WolfeðIn Hospice, kidney 
failure 
¶ Kenny HeslerðGeneral health 
¶ Greg PerryðHeart problems 
¶ Ev KaiserðHeart problems 
¶ Amanda SpahrðBrain issues 
¶ Reese Addingtonð10 year old with 
auto-immune disease 
¶ John YoungðCancer  
¶ Mary PhilpotðCancer 
¶ Aiden Snyderï Leukemia returned 
¶ Ray Chester 
¶ Zane RhodehamelðLeukemia 
¶ Kelly VanDeGriftðCancer 

¶ Bobby JagielskiðCancer 
¶ Auzzy MonroeðDiagnostic tests 
¶ Janice RosenbergerðStroke 
¶ Tommy ScarlisðBrain tumor 
¶ Dawn OswaltðCancer 
¶ Stephen AnglesðTourettes 
¶ Dave SroufeðBack surgery 
¶ Jaimie Campbell 

¶ Mary Ann Shellhausðrecovering 
from a stroke 
¶ Pat FergusonðSpinal surgery 
¶ Lowell Unger 
¶ Jeanne CasselðAlzheimers 
¶ Susie WeisenbargerðCancer 
¶ Pat NetzleyðAsthma, cold 
¶ Ruth BakerðMental health 
¶ Jim NeitzeltðHeart issues 
¶ Nancy LongoðHeart surgery 
¶ Sierra StrykerðSight /head trauma 
¶ Sandra WilliamsðEyes 
¶ Sandy Booher 
¶ Bob Tiborn 
¶ Cindy LouðKnee surgery 
¶ Eric SnyderðReturn of brain  
    cancer 
¶ Jerry HigginsðCancer 
¶ Janet GillilandðCancer 
¶ Quana TateðComplications from 
a stroke 

¶ Jennifer PayneðStroke & paraly-
sis 
¶ Irma ArlingðSmall stroke 
¶ Gary HillðLung cancer beaten 
¶ Jerome AxtonðLeg amputation 
 
 
World Concerns: 
¶ All families suffering with addiction 
¶ Victims of the coronavirus 
¶ Any suffering from traumatic brain 
injury 
¶ Relief from locusts in East Africa 
¶ President, House, & Senate & oth-
er leaders 
¶ Freezing children in Syria 
¶ Bring people together in justice, 
decency, & dignity 

 
 
 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴǎτ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ 

Prayer requests may be  
emailed at anytime to   

trinityprayers@woh.rr.com  
and upon receipt your request 
will be shared so that many 
will be praying immediately. 

October 4 Worship resumes INSIDE the church building! 
October 14 Reports for the Annual Meeting are due! 
 
October 25 Confirmation Sunday 
 Fall Festival 
November 1 Annual Meeting 
November 12 Blood Drive at Trinity 

See details about these events inside! 

 

PRAYERS & SQUARES QUILTING 
 

October 9 and 26 
9 am to Noon. 

 

 

 
 

NO LUNCHEON GATHERING IN 
OCTOBER. 
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Trinity is on the Air at FM 88.3 
If you are near the hurch on Sunday morning, 
you can tune in to FM 88.3  at 10:30 AM and 

hear the sermon from your car. 

 

 

ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ōǳǘ 
ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎΦ 

We will worship BACK INSIDE our church  
building beginning October 4!   

    Trinity Council has approved the following guidelines for our return to worship in  
    the Church sanctuary. We want to start out conservatively following the CDC  
    and state guidelines strictly and then change what we can as it is safe to do so.   
    Please be patient with us as we may need to meet a few times before we are 
comfortable with allowing you to return to the area where you normally sat.  Our goal is to keep all of our 
members as safe and healthy as possible.  Normal just isnôt what it used to be. 
Y Facebook Live and YouTube Worship Services will continue for the foreseeable future.  (Service vide-
os will be  

 added to both YouTube and our Church Website after the live event concludes.) 
Y If you are over 65 years of age and have other health issues, you are strongly encouraged to stay 
home and enjoy the Facebook or YouTube Video Worship experience or listen from your car in the 
Trinity parking lot on 88.3 FM radio          

Y Limited bulletins will be printed since we will use the screen, but they will be emailed and posted to our 
website (www.pitsburgtlc.org) and made available on Facebook so you can print your own prior to 
worship.   

Y Offering plates will be located in a central location (indoor and outdoor) 
Y There will be no Communion, Sunday School for Adults or Children, Childrenôs Message, Hand-
shakes, Hugs, or other physical contact 

 
Procedures for indoor worship  

 

¶ Please wear a facemask at all times as you are able 
¶ Hymnals, Pew Pads, pencils and pens etc. have been removed from the pew areas 
¶ Extra measures will be taken to ensure good air circulation--all doors and windows will be opened as 
much as possible and air circulated 

¶ Attendance is limited to 55 individuals in the sanctuary 
¶ Please arrive near 10:00 AM so everyone can be screened and seated by our 10:30 start time 
¶ Enter and exit only through glass doors on the north side of the Church building  
¶ Your temperature will be taken as you enter the building--if you have a fever, you will be asked to re-
turn home 

¶ Sanitizer will be available as you enter the building and in each pew being used 
¶ You will enter after the group in front of you is seated in the Sanctuary 
¶ Ushers will escort you to the next open seat and maintain the social distance of six feet apart 
¶ Pews will be marked for availability and you should only sit in open pews 
¶ Each family unit will maintain social distancing of at least six feet during the worship service 
¶ No out loud singing or speaking in unison-- sing the words and say the prayers in your head  
¶ Ushers will dismiss the congregation one family unit at a time starting from the back and you are to 
exit the building immediately  

 
Feel free to contact Bev Erdmann, Pastor Mel, or any Council member if you have questions. 

http://www.pitsburgtlc.org
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If you are unable to worship in-person with us, there are other ways to enjoy the 

worship service: 

ß At 10:30 am on Sunday morning listen to FM 88.3 on your car radio while 
sitting in the parking lot  

ß Watch the service LIVE on Facebook at 10:30 am 

ß Watch the service later on YouTube 

With the return to indoor services, we plan to have the Annual Meeting on our 

regular date, November 1, 2020.  The ballot, budget, and other information 

will be available two weeks before the meeting.  Since we will not be able to 

stand around and read a posted copy of these, we will make them available in 

print at the Church. 

All reports for the Annual Meeting MUST be received by the 

church secretary by October 14.  (Mail or deliver to the church 

office or email to secretary@pitsburgtlc.org)  

NOMINATING COMMITTEEéé.. 

Itôs that time!   

If the Nominating Committee of Julie Kossler, Claudette Diceanu, and Teresa Neitzelt come calling, please 
consider what you can do to help Trinity thrive and stay alive.  Itôs Godôs work and our hands that will do this 
job.  They will be looking for a President, Vice President, Recording Secretary, General Treasurer, El-
der, Trustee, two Deacons, Financial Secretary, and a new Nominating Committee as well as dele-
gates.  If you think you might be willing to serve God and your Church in any of these positions, donôt wait for 
them to call you, get in touch with one of them! 

At Trinity, Sunday, October 25 ð  

3 to 5 pm 

¶ Fun bags and safe activities for children 

¶ Pumpkin decorating contest 

¶ Costume contest 

¶ Entertainment by Joseph Helfrich 

¶ Trinity family & friends are welcome but the event 
is not open to the public due to the Covid-19 

Marge Warner receives a Prayer 

Quilt sewn by the Prayers & Squares 

Quilting Group. 



п 

 

 

 

Grace  é.. 

What a year this has been!  I have been thankful for the outdoor services over the summer and have en-

joyed worshipping at services outside in Godôs great world.  Many of us would be quite content to stay out-

doors.  But the weather is changing and it is time to move indoors and try to resume some semblance of 

normal worship services.  Many churches in the area have been meeting in their sanctuary with the cooper-

ation and diligence of their members.  I trust God to guide us and direct our decisions so we can all stay 

healthy. 

Things will need to start out differently and you may be asked to sit in a different area, but we are only doing 

this to be as safe as possible and follow the CDC and state guidelines.  There will be a row left empty be-

tween attendees, and we will be sitting at opposite ends of the open pews.  By ushering everyone out from 

the back, we can keep personal contact to a minimum.  Please exit the building as soon as you leave the 

sanctuary. Hopefully, we will soon be comfortable with having people come in and sit in the open areas that 

they choose and find our new normal service. 

Feel free to contact me or Pastor Mel or any Council member with questions or suggestion. 

Please give grace freely to each other as we learn how to move through our worship together in the sanctu-
ary.  God Bless You each and every one.  

 
Bev Erdmann 

   ...News for  

         Pre-K through 

                  6th Grade 

When possible, the Christian Education Team will plan future fun events for the kids and their families and 
start Sunday School. 

We are planning FALL FEST similar to last year on Sunday, October 25 from 3-5 pm. Halloween Fun Bags 
will be handed out to all children. There will be limited, safe activities for the kiddos. A Pumpkin decorating 
contest will take place with social distancing. Dress in your favorite costumes for a contest, too. Highlight of 
the afternoon will be an interactive performance by Joseph Helfrich known as Simply Joseph. Fall Fest will 

not be open to the public due to Covid-19 and will be outside Φ 

Food boxes will be handed out, too.  Guests of our Trinity family are welcome. Please bring lawn chairs to 
be put in groups with family or friends with social distancing. 

Masks required ᴫ .  

Coming soon may be on line Sunday School or limited Sunday School when church starts. 

Let us know your thoughts and ideas. Call me with concerns. 

Marge Warner, Christian Education Leader 937-623-2544 

The Team - Pam Oswalt, Stephanie Kemp, Linda Baker, Michelle Groff, Pastor Mel 
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  OCTOBER NEWS 
 

The WELCA women finally met on September 2. It was fantastic to get to-
gether with these awesome women. Our next meeting will be October 7 at 
6:30p m with social distancing again. If you havenôt us joined for a meeting 
lately, please consider coming back next month. 

Our Lutheran World Relief Kits and Quilts will soon be off to help others in the 
USA and around the world. Friday, September 25 at 9:00am will be a work 
day as well as Monday, September 28 at 9:00 am will be pack up of kits day. 

Thanks to the hardworking ladies who contributed to this cause! 

WELCA is looking for people willing to donate $20 a month to an Allowance Fund for Wernle children. Let 
Judy Ulrich or myself know if you can help out. 

Diane Warner, with the help of willing Trinity members, will be moving for with Operation Christmas Child. 
Let her know if you can help out. 

A Community Prayer Gathering and Walk will take place Sept. 26 from noon until 2:00 p.m. beginning at 
Veterans Park on George Street.  People of all faiths are invited to come together to pray for our families, 
our schools and our nation. 

Small groups of friends, family members and church families will form to walk separately in different areas 
of the village or you may walk individually.   Those wishing not to walk may stay to pray and listen to Chris-
tian music in Veterans Park. Also those using licensed golf carts, motorized scooters and 3 wheel bikes 
are encouraged to join in this time community prayer. Please let Marge know ASAP if you would like to 
participate. We can meet at Trinity at 11:15 a.m. and then head to Arcanum. Greenville is also holding a 
prayer walk. 

The WELCA group decided to keep officers the same for the coming year due to the many months we did-
nôt meet. Linda Baker will provide food at the October 7 meeting. Please join us for devotions, prayers, 
meeting, food and friendship, etc. 

 

Marge Warner - WELCA President  
2019-2020 WELCA OFFICERS 

 

Pres. - Marge Warner Vice PresidentðKatherine Jump 
Secretary - PJ Musser TreasurerðPortia Boord 
Wernle Rep. - Judy Ulrich Quilting - Judy Ulrich and Linda Baker 
Dinner Chair - Katherine Jump Christmas Party Committee - Portia Boord & Linda Baker  
Sunshine Cards - Julie Kossler  Luncheon Chair - Linda Baker 
Giving Tree - Pat Netzley & Pam Oswalt  Mother-Daughter-Friend Committee - Vacant 
DevotionsðMarge Warner 

Collecting for  
 

CHOICE PANTRY 
Greenville OH 

 

We have completed our collections for the Lutheran 
World Relief kits and are now collecting items for the 
FISH Choice Pantry in Greenville.  Bring your donations 
to the church and they will be delivered to the Pantry for 
you! 

Pictured at the left are FISH Choice Pantry volunteers: 
(front) Portia Boord, Russ Marchal, Pastor Mel Musser; 
(back) Kristy Cutarelli, and Harold Graham.  


